
TOWN OF BALDWIN VEHICLE-KILLED DEER PICKUP 

The Town of Baldwin has contracted with St. Croix County to have vehicle killed deer picked up by the 

County’s contractor.  To report a deer that has been hit on a Town of Baldwin road r/w (right of way), 

call the St. Croix County non-emergency dispatch number, which is 715-684-2112.  You will need to 

provide the town road name, along with the distance and direction from the nearest intersection or 

nearest fire number address on that road. To be clear, this is for deer that are presumed killed by a 

vehicle, and needs to be in the town road r/w.  The County’s contractor will not go beyond a road ditch 

to retrieve a deer. 

If you hit the deer, you may claim it and take the entire deer, after calling the Wisconsin DNR Law 

Enforcement non-emergency number at 608-267-7691. You will need to provide a DNR Customer 

Number, along with the location of the deer.  You can also register online at this link: Register Online: 

You can then print your registration confirmation or have it emailed to you. 

Note: You may also claim deer that you did not hit, after calling DNR to make sure it has not 

been registered already to the person who hit the deer.  You must take the entire deer if you 

are claiming it, no parts can be left at the sight. 

 

 

https://gowild.wi.gov/wildlife/harvest/carkill

